## WARNING ANNUAL SCHOOL DISTRICT MEETING GUILDHALL SCHOOL DISTRICT

The citizens of the Town of Guildhall, Vermont who are legal voters of the Town School District are hereby warned and notified to meet at the Guild Hall at 7:00 o'clock in the evening on Tuesday, March 7, 2017 to transact the following business:

- Shall the voters authorize the School Directors to place unencumbered funds from Article 1: the Fiscal Year 2017 Budget into the Reserve Fund for the purpose of (1) maintaining the town tax rate at the minimum state tax rate, (2) unanticipated tuition, and (3) short term loans to the Town of Guildhall, under the control and direction of the School Directors of the Guildhall School District?
- Shall the voters of the Guildhall School approve the school board to expend Article 2: \$404,522 which is the amount the school board has determined to be necessary for the ensuing fiscal year? It is estimated that this proposed budget, if approved, will result in education spending of \$10,102 per equalized pupil. This projected spending per equalized pupil is 21% lower than spending for the current year.
- Article 3: To transact any other business that may legally come before said meeting.

The legal voters of the Town of Guildhall are hereby notified and warned to meet at the Guild Hall in said town on Tuesday, March 7, 2017, between 10:00 am and 7:00 pm, to vote by Australian ballot for the following School Officers.

> One School Moderator for the term of one (1) year One School Director for a term of three (3) years

Given under our hands, the 23rd day of January, 2017 A.D.

**GUILDHALL SCHOOL DIRECTORS:** 

Karen Guile Caron, Chair Christina McGrath, Member Christina McGrath, Membe

Received for record this 73 day of January, 2017, A.D.

Attest: George Blakeslee, Yown Clerk, Town of Guildhall